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DSL Forum Liaison to:

Mr. Tony Jeffree, Chair IEEE 802.1
E-mail: tony@jeffree.co.uk

cc : Norman Finn

cc: Gilles Joncour, Rapporteur SG13/Q5

cc: Ghassem Koleyni, Rapporteur SG13/Q7

From:

Gavin Young, DSL Forum Technical Committee Chair 
gyoung@dslforum.org

Date: March 3rd, 2005
Subject: DSL Forum Liaison w.r.t. Ethernet OAM functionality
We are considering Ethernet OAM issues in the context of our efforts in specifying WT-101 in which Ethernet technology is used in the access aggregation network between DSLAMs and BRASs. OAM is of significant importance to our efforts. We attach a current copy of WT-101 for your reference.
We would like to advise you of specific OAM requirements that we would appreciate consideration as part of the 802.1ag/Y.17ethoam efforts:

1. In the long term, we would consider it desirable to be able to test connectivity from the BRAS to the CPE. This suggests that the CPE will implement 802.1ag specified functionality at some point in the future.
2. In the near term, we require a solution where the subscriber CPE may not implement 802.1ag, and in fact may not implement Ethernet. We have discussed both proactive and reactive solutions for this scenario. A unique OAM transaction to enquire as to the status of a peer link (and perhaps trigger non-ethernet or non-802.1ag OAM procedures) would have utility. Some thinking on the subject is outlined in the attachment to this liaison.

3. In the residential broadband application, proactive monitoring of a residential MEP should be optional. In most cases a CPE outage is not a significant event to DSL providers and is a normal part of residential usage patterns. There are some specific implications to this:

· CCM generation should be optional.

· It would be desirable to have a mode of ETH-LB that offers utility when the MAC address of residential CPE is not known but a response from any MEP in the customer premises is acceptable. We have considered applications of 802.1ad whereby  provider tagging is sufficient to resolve forwarding to a CPE facing port.
Our next meeting is in Budapest on May 10th to 13th, 2005
Sincerely,

Gavin Young

DSL Forum Technical Chair

Attachments:  WT-101v6, dslf2005-68, dslf2005-92
